

## NOTES

### ENA Electricity Networks and Futures Group P18 Working Group DCRP

01/07/20 @ 10:00am (1 Hour 30 min Duration)

#### Attendees:

Name	Initial	Company
Richard Wilson - Chair	RW	UK Power Networks
Chris McCann	CM	ENA
Peter Twomey	PT	ENWL
William Cass	WC	Last Mike
Hui Yi Heng	HH	SSE
Brian Morrissey	BM	SSE
Steve Quinn	SQ	Western Power Grid

#### Apologies:

Name	Initial	Company
Gary O'Hare	GO	SSE

#### ACTIONS LIST

No.	Detail	Leader	Date	Complete
Action 1	Send out Meeting Notes/Actions and arrange next Forum Meeting date – 03.08.20	CM	02.07.20	✓
Action 2	Feedback required from SQ on operational inter-trip issue	SQ	12.06.20	✓
Action 3	SQ to amend sketches 1c and 2.	SQ	Next Meeting	✓
Action 4	SSE to provide group with text relating to the exclusion of pole mounted transformers	HH/BM	Next Meeting	✓

**NOTES**

Item	Focus	Leader	Date
1.	<b>Welcome, Introductions and Acceptance of Notes and Actions Document and Meeting Agenda.</b> The Group has agreed the meeting agenda and actions from	CM	01.07.2020
2.	<b>Acceptance of Terms of Reference.</b> The Group has accepted the current version of EREC P18 (June Copy)	CM	
3.	<b>Review and agree Text Modification;</b>		
3.1	<u>Proposals Document</u> Group agreed the inclusion of 22kV>132kV voltages in new document. Caveat to be included in ERECP18 to state the document is not retrospective. (does not apply for minor works and like for like renewal but will for major works) The term ‘reasonably practicable’ was raised for inclusion in text to cover the possibility of partial renewals of equipment but not the circuit in its entirety. Text put forward ‘ Document is implemented on issued for new and significant modified 66kV and 33kV networks’ to be modified to 22kV up to 33kV. Compliance with EREC P18 is not mandatory but considered as best Practice. <u>Definitions</u> Site – some discussion had around time vs distance. Reasonable walking distance was agreed but requires refinement. Circuit – Group agreed to implement definition as per P2. End of circuit/Addressees – Group agreed to bypass and use ‘Site’ <u>Restrictions</u> Detailed discussions had among group, section A1 will use Dis-Connector term instead of Interconnector. Discussions had around Interconnected Tripping in A2, Will have company feedback on wording from ENWL by next forum date. Group has agreed Restriction B as per proposals document.	RW SQ/RW BM/RW SQ CM ALL SQ SQ/RW	01.07.2020
3.2	<u>Group Review of Draft sketches for inclusion.</u> Group discussed Draft sketches in details. Some modifications required before returning to this item at the next forum.	RW/SQ/ HH	
3.3	<u>Pole mounted transformer exclusion text. Discussion</u> If network is being operated at P18 voltages as part of a distribution network	HH	01.07.2020
5.	<b>AOB;</b> No significant actions.		01.07.2020
6	<b>Date of Next Meeting to be Agreed;</b> Monday 3 <sup>rd</sup> August	RW/CM	01.07.2020